
GREAT NECK NEWSLETTER 
 

October 13, 2023 

 
Get a glimpse of what’s going on inside the school by clicking here 

 
UPCOMING EVENTS & ACTIVITIES  

 

October 22     Trunk or Treat           GN parking lot      11am-1pm  
October 31     Happy Halloween 
November 6   Veterans Day Assembly               9:30-10:15am 
November 7   No School– Staff Professional Development  
November 8   GN PTA Meeting      GN Library       5:30-6:30pm 
November 11  No School– Veterans Day 

Dear Parents/Guardians: 

 
If there is an educaƟonal topic 
that you would like more infor‐
maƟon about, please let us 

know!  We’re happy to include 
more informaƟon about educa‐
Ɵonal topics in our newsleƩers. 

 
Attention all preschool parents! 
As per State regulation, your pre-school 
child will need to obtain an influenza vac-
cination by the end of this year.  
Proof of vaccination must be handed in to 
the nurse no later than December 31st 2023.  
Thank you,  
Margaret Goldschneider RN 
Great Neck Elementary School Nurse  
860-442-2593 ext. 3104 
Fax: 860-437-3326 

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1gMwlIWEZ8RvsVR1jJMav380Ge7L6GXNl?usp=drive_link


SRBI-What is it and how does it look at Great Neck? 
 

SRBI (Scientific Research Based Interventions) is a framework that schools use to meet the 
needs of all children in Connecticut. If your child has been enrolled in a school system out-
side the state of Connecticut, you may have heard the term RTI, which stands for response 
to intervention.  Essentially, RTI and SRBI are the same.  The SRBI framework is based on 
a continuum of support, including effective core instruction and interventions for students 
struggling to learn. Most commonly, SRBI addresses students’ needs in the areas of read-
ing, writing, math, behavior, and social emotional needs.  At Great Neck, we discuss student 
progress at our STAT (Student Teacher Assistance Team) meetings.  The school based 
teams meet several times a year and are composed of teachers, interventionists and spe-
cialists as appropriate.  During these meetings the team brainstorms strategies, sets specif-
ic goals and determines how the progress towards meeting those goals is measured to best 
support students' needs. If it is determined that a student will benefit from Tier 2 or 3 inter-
ventions, a “STAT” plan will be developed where student needs and progress will be closely 
monitored, documented and reviewed.  

 

   

  
Tier 1 is the high-quality instruction that all students receive. The core curriculum and 
system of instruction are based in research, differentiated according to student need, 
and culturally relevant. Tier 1 instruction should meet the needs of most students, and 
educators continually review practices to improve teaching and learning outcomes.  Dif-
ferentiated instruction is common practice within the Tier 1 environment.  At this tier, 
teachers are collecting data to determine whether current differentiation strategies are 
working or whether additional strategies need to be put into place.   

 
 
 
 
 



 Tier 2 instruction is targeted instruction for students who are in need of additional sup-
port. Instruction is in addition to core instruction and is typically delivered in a small group 
of no more than 6 students.  Typically, Tier 2 interventions are delivered to students for 
30 minutes, four to five times per week. Intervention will target a specific skill or area of 
weakness and is designed to accelerate learning in both academic and behavioral 
realms; creating the need for educators to monitor student progress more frequently.  

  
 Tier 3 is more individualized instruction for students needing more intensive support. 
Students receiving Tier 3 intervention receive up to 45 minutes of targeted support dai-
ly.  The instruction occurs in small groups of no more than 3 students or individually and 
includes frequent and systematic progress monitoring. 

Many students may move up or down the tiers throughout their schooling and our goal is al-
ways to move students back to the Tier 1 environment.  The SRBI process is required by 
the state of Connecticut prior to an identification for special education services.  When refer-
ring a child for further testing to determine eligibility for special education services, data col-
lected over time on student progress must support the need for a referral and demonstrate 
that additional support in a general education program have been provided first before mov-
ing to a referral.   
 
Partnering with families is essential for the success of our SRBI model. Student progress 
will be communicated frequently to families and our team is always willing to share strate-
gies that parents/guardians can work on with their child at home to help them achieve suc-
cess in the school environment.  Families are encouraged to reach out to the classroom 
teacher if they grow concerned or want to be updated about their student’s progress.  Our 
team is always available to provide updates and the support needed to all families. 
 
 
 
A Promising Future…Great Neck Fifth Graders Begin the Youth Promise Program 

 
During the first week in October, the 5th graders participated in the first of eight classes of 
the Youth Promise Program presented by the Waterford Police Department and Waterford 
Youth and Family Services. This initiative, led by Joseph Trelli, Officer Lane, and Officer 
Fredericks, is tailored specifically for the Waterford fifth-grade students, aiming to empower 
young minds with the tools and knowledge needed to make good decisions, nurture a sense 
of citizenship, embrace diversity, and steer clear of the pitfalls of drug involvement.  
 
Throughout the program, students will delve into important topics such as handling peer 
pressure, navigating the complexities of social media, preventing bullying, and mastering 
conflict resolution through peaceful means, all while forging bonds between the local police 
force and Youth and Family Services. Each of the 5th grade classes will have an exciting 
opportunity to put their newfound knowledge to the test through Youth Promise Jeopardy, 
with the winning class from each of the three elementary schools participating in a final 
Jeopardy competition at the end of the school year. What a great way to reinforce their 
learning, showcase their understanding of the program’s key principles, and celebrate their 
achievements! 





IMPORTANT REMINDER 
Drop-off times at Great Neck Elementary School for all students in 
grades PK-5 are between 8:25 and 8:35 a.m.  Please do not arrive 
more than 5 minutes  early and please DO NOT drop your students off 
and leave them outside the door without adult supervision.  Great Neck 
Staff come out for arrival to great and assist students at 8:25 
a.m.  Please remain in your vehicle with your child/children until 
Great Neck Staff come outside to begin the arrival process.  Student 
safety is important and we want to ensure all students are always su-
pervised.   
 
Dismissal time for Walkers is 3:05 p.m.  Students do not come out-
side to be unified with their parent/guardian/family member until 3:05 
p.m.  Please do not arrive too early.  Recently we have noticed multi-
ple cars arriving before 2:30 p.m.  This results in traffic back-ups on 
Goshen Road.  Please do your best to arrive at dismissal time, which is 
3:05 p.m.  If you need to arrive early, please park in the overflow lot 
until it is time to pull into the lot.  Thank you for your cooperation. 
 
Lastly, DO NOT under any circumstances pull into the bus lane dur-
ing arrival and/or dismissal times.  There should not be any vehicles 
other than school transportation vehicles in the bus lane between 8:15 
a.m. and 8:40 a.m. AND between 3:00 p.m. and 4:00 p.m.   
 
We appreciate everyone’s willingness to work together to make our ar-
rival and dismissal processes as safe and smooth as possible.   For 
those of you that have other adults picking up your children, please 
share this important information with them.  Thank you. 





Parents and Guardians: 
 
Please remember to send students in with 
proper footwear for PE class AND recess, i.e. 
sneakers.  As a reminder, crocs are not consid-
ered safe footwear.  
 
Mr. Kinder and Mrs. Valentine have a bin of 
donated sneakers that students can wear if 
they do not have sneakers for PE.  If you have 
any gently used children’s shoes that you 
would like to donate please bring them to Mrs. 
Tuneski in the main office.  
 
Thank you! 



3RD GRADE DICTIONARY PRESENTATION3RD GRADE DICTIONARY PRESENTATION  
On Thursday, September 28th, members of the Waterford Rotary Club 
distributed dictionaries to all third grade students at Great Neck.  
Thank you Waterford Rotary! 

Mrs. Dempsey’s 3rd grade class. 

Mrs. Degiacomo’s 3rd grade class. 

Ms. Craddock’s 3rd grade class. 



To All Great Neck Parents and 
Guardians: 
One of our favorite traditions at 
Great Neck School is our Veterans’ 
Day ceremony.  At this event we 
honor all Great Neck School fami-
ly members who have served in 
the Armed Forces, and those cur-

rently serving.  This year’s assembly will be held on 
Monday, November 6th from 9:30-10a.m. for any veterans/
families able to attend. 
  

If you or a member of your family—grandparent, aunt, uncle 
etc.—have served, or are currently serving, please complete the 
Google form at the link below. We are asking families to send in 
a headshot photograph of their veteran.  It can be a recent 
photo or one of them back in the day!  These photos will be 
used in our Veterans’ Day video which serves as a centerpiece 
of our Veterans’ Day Assembly here at Great Neck on Monday, 
November 6th.  We will upload the video for all GNS families to 
watch after the assembly.  
  
Please fill out the Google form and upload your veteran’s photo 
by Friday, October 27th.  If you have any trouble filling out the 

Google form please email Pam Tuneski at 
ptuneski@waterfordschools.org.  

If you have questions, please call the school office at 860-442-
2593 then press ‘0’. 

  
Thank you for helping us make this Veterans’ Day special! 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1I89H1PH-M0SjbfKr2GeajJ-Oi2pxQNLznweHyo41sEg/edit


Thank you for your parƟcipaƟon in our annual 9/11 Memorial Stair 
Climb Challenge. We were able to raise 410.00 for the James Green‐
leaf Scholarship Fund. This means so very much to James's family, that 
we conƟnue to remember and honor him every year. We were also 
able to provide beauƟful baskets of snacks to our Police and Fire De‐
partments. This is a liƩle thank you for all they do to help and protect 
us every day. Thank you for always supporƟng our kindness projects, 
your kindness, generosity and support is so greatly appreciated!  
































